THE ROYAL NAVAL SAILING ASSOCIATION

Plymouth Branch

Minutes of a meeting held at 17.00hrs Monday 12th January 2015

The Artillery Arms, Stonehouse

(Draft for Committee agreement)

Present: Neil Moffatt (Chairman), Paul Davey, Ray Bailey, Stephen Maltby, Francis Douglas, Chris Harman (Minute Secretary)

             Apologies received from:  John Meaken and Roger Irvine.

1.  Chairman’s review of Actions and Initiatives:
· The deadline for the RNSA Journal is the end of January.  It needs to include details of the membership benefits including Bull Point, chandlery discounts, organised racing, single-handed racing, cruising programme, dinghy racing, access to J80, Ocean Dragon charter, Yacht survey discounts.

ACTION:  FD will provide a short SH report
· Local recruitment at suitable venues such as The Camber should be pushed forward.

· Other Branch initiatives should include maintaining a consistent search for mooring space in the Plymouth area, advertising the Devonport Challenge event more widely and enabling members to access The Camber.

· ACTION:  NM to summarise and circulate for submission to Journal. [PMN: Journal article submitted on 26 Jan.]
    2.  Treasurer’s Report:

· Virtually no change from last month’s report.

· ‘Red Alert’ cheque not yet cashed [PMN: The Woodcock Fund cheque has been returned and should be replaced with a cheque made payable to RNSA.]
· Skipton BS bond not yet cashed as Jeff Picken is abroad.  This will be attended to on his return.

· Central needs to know the spend profile of our bid to plan payment.

    3.   PPSA:
· Some clubs not happy with NHC handicapping.
· Tony Head is proposing the Emsworth System.  This is a rating system which involves boat handicapping.

· The general view is that we do not need another handicapping system.

· The Branch will remain with the NHC system for the present.
      4.   Offshore Report:

· No secretary replacement as yet.
· Several proposed races need to be managed otherwise they will have to be scrapped.

· Ray Crockett proposed a combined Plymouth/Portland/Portsmouth race to a cross- channel port.

· A volunteer will be needed to organise the St. Peter Port Race

· ACTION: The Committee will need to make a decision on this by the date of the next meeting.
       5.     Single-handers Secretary’s Report:

· Several inquiries have been received for entry into next season’s races.

· New joiners will have their NHC handicap tweaked by 10% to their advantage.

· Fowey and Dartmouth Races will require an organiser.

· FD has spoken to all relevant Harbour Masters and they are happy with dates, berthing and timings.

       6.      Dinghy Secretary’s Report:

· No report.

        7.       Ocean Dragon:

· New chartplotter is required.  ACTION: NM to agree release of funding. [PMN: the Central Amenities Fund will pay for the plotter and RNSA will re-fund them.]
· Engine has been lifted out, fixed and replaced.

         8.      Trophies and Moorings:

· Trophies:  The present custodian of the trophies is retiring next year and the trophies will need to be moved before then in any event.  The steel cupboard will need to be re-housed preferably in the Naval Base.   Alternative sites were discussed including Bull Point.  RC may be able to find somewhere secure with limited access.  ACTION:  NM to speak with the Wardroom Manager. [PMN: The Wardroom cannot provide secure stowage]
· Moorings:  No new opportunities have been identified to provide low cost RNSA moorings at this time.  Mount Wise is not available due to Health & Safety concerns over the deep diving necessary for maintenance.  Cattewater cannot be proceeded with at present as we would have to pay full rate.  City Council moorings have a waiting list.  QHM has been approached and says that no areas are available to licence.  Jupiter Point moorings are the only foreseeable option.
· ACTION: NM to continue to pursue with Raleigh.
· ACTION:  RB to write a brief report capturing the work undertaken for future records.
· It was suggested that it may be better to negotiate good discounts at local Marinas subsidised by available funds if necessary rather than trying to acquire moorings.

· The fees paid to RNSA by members lucky enough to have got the Mayflower Marina berths should be used to subsidise Branch members’ visits to Mayflower.  For next season we will trial £20/night discount for short (1/2 night) stops.  Management of this fund will be discussed with Mayflower.  The £10/night discount for visitors to the area will also continue to exist.

· The 2 shared moorings at RWYC are to be retained for visitors at £10/night. 
              9.         Cruising:

· No secretary appointment as yet.
· ACTION: NM to put draft programme on website and will also make further request for a volunteer for cruising secretary on website and by email shot.
              10.         Bull Point:

· Everything is secure.
· The installation of steps to the utilities is proving difficult to carry out because of Health & Safety concerns in that the construction of steps will require handrails on the steps and along the top of the embankment. This is getting too difficult and an alternative approach is required.  ACTION: IP to instruct BP users to gain access to the bank at the southern end.
                 11.         Any Other Business:

· Branch Dinner will be held at Yealm YC on 6th March at a cost of £25 per head.  The date has been confirmed with the Club.  Guests and the wines may be subsidised by the Branch.  Tickets from Ray Bailey.  ACTION:  NM will circulate local members by email shot.
· Branch AGM will be combined with the Summer Reception in either May or June.  Katy Guy in Marketing in Central to be approached to assist with publicity.
· The national AGM and Dinner is being held this at BRNC Dartmouth on 21th February combined with the Holt Cup Dinghy event.
                    12.          Date of Next Meeting:      Monday 9th February 2015.
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